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For further information, call Matt Campbell, Superintendent, at 330-627-6555.  At the 
regular July meeting of the Carroll County Board of Developmental Disabilities held July 
28, 2016 the Board heard that Superintendent Campbell presented on June 30, 2016 the 
privatization of Carroll Hills Industries. There were 34 people in attendance to hear 
Carroll Hills Industries will privatize by January 1, 2018. The water usage test was 
completed for Ohio EPA with the result the septic system does not have to be expanded 
at the Administration building.  The plans remain that Carroll Hills Industries will 
privatize and move services for around 35 people at their building located at 1182 
Roswell Road NW Carrollton on January 1, 2018. The Carroll Hills Industries Board 
interviewed 5 candidates for the Chief Executive Officer position on July 22, 2016. 

 

Mr. Campbell received an email from County Risk Sharing Authority (CORSA). 
Governor John Kasich recently signed House Bill 523 into law. Ohio’s medical 
marijuana law is scheduled to take effect on September 8, 2016. CORSA’s response to 
the law’s effect on the Drug Free Workplace policy is employers are not required to 
permit or accommodate employees’ use, possession, or distribution of medical marijuana. 
Employers may continue to enforce their drug testing policy, drug-free workplace policy, 
or zero-tolerance drug policy. The CORSA BPP Manual prohibits employee use of 
Schedule 1 controlled substances which under federal law includes marijuana, medical or 
otherwise. 
 
Business Manager Ray Heaston reported Carroll Hills School is having issues finding a 
speech therapist for the upcoming school year. The Board has reached out to Stark and 
Tuscarawas Educational Service Centers for a speech therapist but they have been unable 
to find one also. Mr. Heaston and Mr. Campbell will be meeting to discuss plans for 
renovations to the workshop located on 540 North High Street in preparations for the 
privatization of Carroll Hills Industries. 
 
In other business, the Board: 
 

• approved payment of $680.89 for June bills in the Hot Lunch account; 

• approved payment of $150,880.28 for June bills in the General Funds account; 

• approved payment of $6,927.64 for June bills in the Residential Services account; 

• approved payment of $3,557 for June bills in the DD School Levy account; 

• approved to adopt the Policy for Use of Motor Vehicles provided by the Board of 
Commissioners to meet the requirements set forth by CORSA; 

• approved 4 renewals for Family Selected Services; 
 
The next regularly scheduled meeting is Thursday, August 25, 2016 at 5:30 P.M. at the 
Administration Building. 
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